The following information was provided to the ISSC on August 22, 2017 by
the Washington State Department of Health:

The Washington State Department of Health, Shellfish Program is in process of
conducting a recall of manila clams harvested from the Kilisut Harbor growing area
due to elevated levels of PSP toxins. The PSP toxin result was 219ug/100g in manila
clams collected on 8/18/17. This product made its way to locations in New York,
Massachusetts, Ohio and California. The identified company regarding the recall is the
Lower Elwha Klallam Tribe (WA-0587-HA). The Lower Elwha Klallam Tribe sold 700
pounds of this product to Merculand LLC (WA-1675-SS) and they have contacted all of
their customers involved with this recall. We have updated the FDA regarding the
recall and have begun contacting the Shellfish Authorities in New York,
Massachusetts, Ohio and California. See attached table for a summary of the of the
recalled manila clams.

Please contact Jerry Borchert with any questions:

Jerry Borchert

Marine Biotoxin Lead

Office of Environmental Health & Safety
Division of Environmental Public Health
Washington State Department of Health
Phone: (360) 236-3328

FAX: (360) 236-2257

Email: Jerry.Borchert@doh.wa.gov

Ken B. Moore, Executive Director
Interstate Shellfish Sanitation Conference
209-1 Dawson Road
Columbia, SC 29223-1740
Phone: 803-788-7559
Fax: 803-788-7576
Email:  issc@issc.org

Website: www.issc.org
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Kilisut Harbor Shellfish Recall August 2017 Merculand LLC Product Summary
Harvest Date 8/20/17 by Lower Elwha Klallam Tribe

1. Sold 150 Ibs to :
Taiyo Seafood New York Inc
38 Locust St, Brooklyn, NY 11206

Tel: 718-919-1388

2. Sold 100 Ibs to:
Taiyo Seafood Boston Inc.
James Zheng
256 Arlington St., Quincy, MA 02170

Tel: 646-331-0595

3. Sold 50 Ibs to:
Sheng fei tradin Inc
11974 Labanon Rd Shronville, OH 45241

Tel: 646-238-5201

4. Sold 90 Ibs to:

Four Oceans Seafood Inc.

18049 Gale Ave, City of Industry, CA 91748

5. We have 250 Ibs in our warehouse.

6. About 60 lbs broken shell, bad ones we have disposed of already.

(310 Ibs not shipped) + (390 shipped out of state)

Total = 700 pounds of manila clams
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